
 

 Our mission is to strengthen our community through substance abuse prevention. 
Our vision is to build Meridian into a drug free community where people can safely live, work and raise a family. 

                           MINUTES: Meridian Anti-Drug Coalition General Meeting 
      Meridian Police Department, Media Room or *Zoom 
                1401 E Watertower St, Meridian, ID 83642 

           April 21, 2022 | 4:00-5:00PM 
   
MEETING ATTENDEES 18: In person (15) Kendall Nagy, Jennifer Abrao, Earl Scharff, Cheryl Mulvihill, David Phillips, Terry Austin, Melanie Patterson, Ashley 
Kinshella, Derek Bub, Brenda Willson, Michelle Keady, Aaden Fanopoulos, Danielle Fanopoulos, Hailey Blogg, Noor Hassun | Via Zoom (3) Cas Adams, Jeanne 
Buschine, Anne Little Roberts 

TIME SPEAKER | AGENDA ITEMS  NOTES 
4:00 Kendall Nagy, Director: Welcome & Introductions | 

Additions to Agenda? | Approval of March 17th, 2022 
Meeting Minutes (sent out via email) 

(all) sign-in sheet | (Jennifer) record Zoom attendees, help monitor chat box | (all) motion, 
second, anyone opposed, vote to amend or approve minutes 
Motion- Brenda, David (second), All in favor 

4:10 Jennifer Abrao, Secretary: Crime Prevention 
Updates- Mental Health Month, Unplug & Be Outside 
Bike Rodeo, Middle School Spring Safety Flings 

(Jennifer) Educational videos will be shared to highlight community partners and mental 
health resources each Friday in May. They will be shared on the MPD & MADC social media 
platforms (please like and share). We will be participating in the Unplug & Be Outside Kickoff 
May 7th at Kleiner Park, holding bike safety clinics (Bike Rodeo) for youth. The second week in 
May we will be at each middle school holding Spring Safety Flings with a variety of safety 
focused partners providing youth summer safety tips. 

4:15 Kendall Nagy, Director: 

• Updates- 
 
Anti-Drug Coord.  
 
 
Sector Reps. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Alcohol Compliance Checks & Shoulder Taps 
 

(Kendall)  
Volunteer Appreciation Week- Recognition lunch at City Hall had several MADC members in 
attendance. Thank you to each of you for your contributions.  
Anti-Drug Coalition Coordinator position has been changed to FULLTIME and will be posted 
until the 29th. 
 
Sector Rep changes-  
LE- Off. Ashley Horvath, Crisis Intervention Team 
Media- Kelsey Johnston, MPD PIO 
Parent- Earl 
Faith- David 
School- Jeanne Buschine’s replacement 
Youth- New student from Renaissance NHS  
Secretary- Kim, MPD CP 
 
20 total asks, only 2 citations issued . This is inline with pre-COVID citation rates.  
Another operation coming up in May. 

https://www.meridiancityspecialevents.org/unplug-and-be-outside.html
https://apps.meridiancity.org/jobs/jobs.aspx?job_id=355
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Public Safety Academy 
 
Joint Academy 
 

• Upcoming- Rx Takeback 4/30, Life Skills 5/3, 
NH Photography Class 5/7, Middle School 
Spring Safety Flings 5/9-13, Summer Reading 
Kick-off 6/3, Public Works Day 6/8, Speedway 
6/10, Movie Night 6/17 

Presented to 17 participants, 7 signed up for emails 
 
Presented to the new officers currently in the academy. 
 
Sign up here for the Rx Takeback here: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C4AA9AD2DABFECF8-madc6  
 
Signup for Spring Safety Flings here: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C4AA9AD2DABFECF8-middle  
 
Will put out additional event information soon.  
 
September- Recovery Day Breakfast- Needing a speaker, let Kendall know if you have 
suggestions. 

4:25 
 
 

Executive Committee: Sector Representatives (SRs) 
Anne, Business SR: Zamzow’s April Campaign, a year 
later  
 
David, Media SR: CCI/Tribute Media- Prevent Packet 
 
 
  
Earl, Religious/Fraternal SR: Kite Project 
 
 
 
Danielle, Substance Abuse SR: Introduce Natural 
High Ambassador  
 

Any additional Sector Rep. updates… 

 
(Anne) continued outreach to Zamzows, did not see anything regarding marijuana in April. 
(Kendall sent a thank you on behalf of the coalition for the much improved 2022 spring 
campaign.) 
(David) MADC Request- CCI & Tribute Media to create a Parent Prevention Packet- may use 
mini grant to fund project. Radar can print at cost. | Steven Hill from Speak Sobriety will be 
speaking at Conference Oct 3rd and 4th and will be here for a week. Will possibly speak at two 
schools in West Ada. Contact David for more information. 
(Earl) research and planning for kite project- October is a good month for wind and kite flying. 
May be able to get pro kite flyers. OPTUM has a funding application that we might submit to 
help cover the cost of kites. The American Kite Association (AKA) has reps in ID, Earl is trying to 
get a hold of them. 
(Danielle) MADC NH Ambassador- Aaden Fanopoulos, been racing since 10 years old, drives a 
Dodge Neon at 60 MPH. 
  
3 NH Ambassadors will be at movie night and family night at the race track. 
(Melanie & Terry) resource bag assembly along with Cheryl and Ashley. 
(Clever Family) MADC NH Ambassador meeting 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C4AA9AD2DABFECF8-madc6
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C4AA9AD2DABFECF8-middle
mailto:davidccied@gmail.com?subject=CCI%20Speaker%20Resource:%20Stephen%20Hill
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4:35 Kendall, Director: Volunteer Appreciation & MADC 
Volunteer of the Year Award 

Volunteer Appreciation- Anne Little Roberts 
Anne has been nominated for MADC Volunteer of the Year by fellow coalition members. She 
has served as the Business Sector Representative on the Executive Committee since 2020. 
Working with business partners from the Meridian Downtown Business Association, the 
Meridian Chamber of Commerce and elected officials; she has provided important prevention 
education to help guide policy decisions and address marketing campaigns. Anne was pivotal in 
rejoining MADC and Zamzows to engage in prevention conversations, raising awareness about 
the impact of campaign content while addressing concerns of community members and 
prevention advocates. She has been helpful whenever called upon as an active coalition 
member and was also pivotal in making sure we had coffee at the Recovery Day breakfast. 
Congratulations on your nomination and thank you for your continued prevention support. We 
appreciate you! 
Volunteer Appreciation- Danielle Fanopoulos 
Danielle has been nominated for Volunteer of the Year by fellow coalition members. She serves 
as the Substance Abuse Sector Representative on the Executive Committee. Danielle’s 
dedication to prevention comes through in her compassion for others and positive energy she 
brings to all her interactions. She excels at uniting partners in prevention, treatment and 
recovery; to enhance resource referrals for community members. From helping organize the 
Trauma-Informed Conference and serving on the Region 4 Behavioral Health Board, to 
enthusiastically volunteering at community events she has been a great asset and helpful 
whenever called upon as an active coalition member. Congratulations and thank you for your 
service, you are a joy to work with! 
Volunteer Appreciation- Jeanne Buschine 
Jeanne has been nominated for Volunteer of the Year by fellow coalition members. Jeanne’s 
advocacy and support for the prevention work of MADC has been integral to our longstanding 
partnership with West Ada School District and our combined efforts to advocate for, educate 
and support the wellbeing of youth in our communities. All the prevention strategies Jeanne 
has supported throughout the years are too numerous to list. A couple efforts we’d like to 
highlight from last year include; ensuring enough participation in the Idaho Healthy Youth 
Survey to yield valid data representing WASD students (critical to grant applications and 
selecting data driven prevention strategies), securing grant funding for student assessments, 
organizing training for staff and helping securing new drug free school zone signs. No amount 
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of words can convey our appreciation to Jeanne for supporting our youth. Thank you, and enjoy 
retirement! 
Volunteer of the Year- David Phillips 
David has been voted the 2022 MADC Volunteer of the Year by fellow coalition members. He 
has served on the Coalition Executive Committee as the Media Sector Representative for the 
last two years and will serve a third year as the Faith Sector Representative. David’s dedication 
to prevention has impacted community members not only in Meridian but throughout Idaho. 
From enthusiastically engaging with community members while providing prevention 
education at events like MADC’s Annual Recovery Day Breakfast and Meridian’s Trunk-or-
Treat; to highlighting the work of Idaho’s dedicated prevention advocates with State and 
National elected officials, he has helped expand our efforts in Idaho and beyond.  
David is a true prevention advocate and it has been an honor to have him dedicate his service 
to MADC. Thank you and congratulations on being MADC’s 2022 Volunteer of the Year! 

4:50 Open Discussion: additional updates, feedback, 
ideas, questions, etc. 

(all) Action Items: watch for volunteer opportunities (additional signups coming soon) 
 
Sign up here for the Rx Takeback here: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C4AA9AD2DABFECF8-madc6  
 
Signup for Spring Safety Flings here: 
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C4AA9AD2DABFECF8-middle  
 
David- Would like to see MADC involved in something around prom season. Possibly an Every 
15 Minutes program.  
Jeanne- This program ended due to lack of funding. These events are impactful but require an 
abundance of school involvement and community partnerships. Planning must begin 6 or 
more months ahead.  
Dr. Bub- supports future implementation of this program 

5:00pm Meeting Adjourned                 
Next Meetings May 19, 2022: CEC at 3pm & General at 4pm | Meridian Police Department, Media Room or Zoom Links 

 

https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C4AA9AD2DABFECF8-madc6
https://www.signupgenius.com/go/10C0C4AA9AD2DABFECF8-middle
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Every_15_Minutes
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Every_15_Minutes

